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South Hill Park 

Gardens

NW3 2TD

17/05/2017  14:30:262017/1981/P COMMNT The Heath and 

Hampstead Society

This application should be refused.
This part of Hampstead is 
an unspoilt and historic remnant.
A long-standing policy of Camden is that no parking should be permitted in front Gardens of a 
Conservation Area and particularly in front of a fine Listed House - and adjacent to the 
extremely fine Entrance - Gates (also listed) of Fenton House.
Any car parked here would be an eye-sore - and regardless of the Applicants claim that it will
only be used for Visitors,but, in the future, when the ownership changes, the parking place 
will inevitably
be permanently in use.
Any Approval for this car-park would be a serious mistake and detract from the quality of this 
special part of the Conservation Area.
 David Castle
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